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	         Aberdeen Grammar School Parent Council: Meeting Minutes 



	Aberdeen Grammar School
	Monday 1st February 2016

	Parent Council Meeting
	7:30pm-9pm, Aberdeen Grammar School Room 114


Minutes of Meeting
Parents:         Margaret Davidson, Colm O’Riordan, Maureen Marton, John Anderson, 

                     Alan Denison, Hayley Barr, Judie Mackie, Tania Davidson and Pamela

                     Burney                                               

Teachers:
  Allan Martin, Depute Head Teacher
    
Councillors:
  Jenny Laing, Alex Nicoll and Ross Thomson

Pupils:           Amanda Paterson, Daniel Angus, Grant Davis and Sean Farmerey 
    

Apologies:      Alison Murison (Head Teacher), Julian Maunder, Alison Campbell, Margaret

                     Ogilvie, Sarah Blizzard, Anna Bokedal and Babu John
Welcome 
Margaret thanked everyone for coming and extended a warm welcome to Alan Martin who was standing in for Alison Murison and to the pupils who had come along to deliver a presentation to the Parent Council. 
Presentation from pupils – Social Areas/Library
Amanda, David, Grant and Shaun provided an excellent Power Point presentation on the proposed improvements to the social areas/library, including images of how the areas might look.  This was followed by a Q&A session during which the following information was obtained:
· The school has put some money aside to help fund the project and is currently looking at other ways of raising funds such as selling school scarves and mugs.

· The priority for 2016 is the social areas with the library being a longer term plan, potentially being completed in 2017.

· The school is receiving the support it needs from the council and a council architect visited the school prior to Christmas with a view to advising what is realistic and the possible cost.  The school is still waiting for feedback.
· The PTA is planning to support the project with a financial donation.

· Consideration is being given to using some of the grassy area at the front of the school for football with the possibility of putting up goal posts. Football is a popular break time activity.

· The S6 garden may be opened up to other years in the Senior Phase.  Mr Martin advised that the Beechgrove Garden TV Programme is considering doing work on the garden in the spring.
Ideas for raising funds were discussed with suggestions including asking companies if they would sponsor a bench and presenting their ideas to the Community Councils and showing that the improvements will have a positive impact on the community.  The pupils advised that they would be happy to deliver their presentation to the community councils.  Councillor Jenny Laing advised the pupils that the Rosemount & Mile End Community Council is looking for a young person aged 16-17 to participate in their meetings so the voice of young people is heard.  She asked that even if this was not something that they would like to do, that they let their peers know in case any of them are interested.  It was also suggested that the pupils could take part in a school competition to design the outdoor benches rather than using standard ones.  Ms Murison has put in an application to The Tesco Local Community Scheme which provides funding to support projects in school or nursery grounds.  They have 140 grants of £8000, £10000 and £12000 which are funded from the 5p bag charge in Tesco stores.  Action:  Mr Martin to email Margaret a copy of the presentation so she can share it with the Parent Forum via the Parent Council Blog.
Approval of minutes of previous meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved by the Parent Council.  Confirmation of their accuracy was proposed by Colm O’Riordan and seconded by Tania Davidson. 
Outstanding Actions/Matters Arising from the Previous Meeting
· A preview of the new school website will be provided this evening as planned.
· PTA members were invited to the meeting to hear the pupil’s presentation. Maureen Marton is attending on their behalf.

· John Anderson contacted Sarah-Jayne Blakemore at Neural Lab to enquire about her availability to deliver sessions at Aberdeen Grammar School.  He has not received a reply as yet and will contact her again.
Head Teacher’s Report

· Website - Alan Martin began by providing those present with a preview of the school’s new website which will hopefully be up and running by the time pupils move onto their new timetables at the start of June.  The intention is that it will contain lots of useful information and resources to support the pupil’s learning, with each Department having its own area.  A section is being provided for the Parent Council and PTA so they can upload information for parents.  The school will arrange training for PC/PTA members acting as administrators, which is much appreciated.  As this website will be easier to use, there is scope for it to also act as a blog, with for example, captioned photos being uploaded whilst pupils are away on trips.  Those present thought the new website looked good and it was noted that parents will be able to follow it and receive email notifications of new posts.
· Staffing - Jo McIntosh and Ashleigh Norrie have been appointed as permanent full-time Art & Design teachers. Kath Barratt has been appointed as a permanent full-time Physical Education Teacher. Along with all Secondary schools in ACC, the school will be interviewing current probationers for permanent posts this month.  These posts are for next session (forward planning in terms of workforce planning).  The school is interested in recruiting for English, Geography and the Sciences.  If Grammar does not recruit at this point, it will run its own adverts and these will be open to all GTCS fully registered teachers in these subject areas.   

· Developing the Young Workforce - The school has made significant progress with employer engagement and now have five new employer links.  These are Aberdeen City Council’s HR Dept., John Clark, Entier, Bank of Scotland and Ernst & Young.  Ms Murison is also going to meet with Total to discuss a possible partnership with them.  This is built on new links with the French school.  Parents will have an opportunity to hear from employers at the Senior Phase Course choice information evening to be held on 22 February.  A letter is on its way to parents detailing this event. The course choice form reflects increased opportunities for work-based and vocational learning, examples being the new National Certificate in Business and the Sports Development courses.  
· Reporting: Parental Engagement - As discussed previously, the school is reviewing its reporting system to allow for more regular progress updates for parents and pupils.  Ms Murison would like to consult with the PC on possible new formats and has asked if it is possible to have this as an agenda item at the next PC meeting.  Action: Margaret to ensure this is an agenda item at the next meeting. 
· Planning for Success Events/Study Support - Following on from the “Planning for Success” evenings where the school shared approaches with parents on study techniques and supporting their child through the national qualifications, Mrs Anne Bell (DHT) and Ms Alison Murison met with a focus group of parents.  Their input was very helpful.  They very much appreciated the study support booklet and the range of revision classes on offer to pupils.  They asked for more information on the assignments and the school is in the midst of collating information from subject principal teachers to send out to parents.  
Treasurers Report
· Tania advised that the current balance is £3057.70.  
· As it is unclear whether the PC will be able to bring the Neural Lab to the school and our accounting year ends 31st March, a discussion took place regarding alternative uses for the PC’s money.  Due to restrictions on the use of PC funding, the PC cannot provide a donation to the social areas project.  Mr Martin advised that the school is about to invest in new display boards for parent evenings and events at a cost of around £2000. It was agreed unanimously that the PC would fund these 20 boards as this expense would fall within its remit of supporting parents.  It was suggested that the PC put a small identifier on them to show they were donated by the PC.  The school will allocate the money they had put aside for this to the social areas project.  Action:  Mr Alan to provide Tania with the total cost of the boards.  Action:  Tania to speak to arrange for the school to receive a cheque to cover the cost.
· Tania advised that the PC accounts were due to be audited prior to the next PC meeting and asked PC members to agree to this being done by Lynne Carnegie who has audited the accounts free of charge for a number of years now.  It was unanimously agreed that Lynne audit them again this year.  Action:  Tania to arrange for the accounts to be audited.
AOCB
It was suggested that the school write an article on the Open Spaces Project for Midstocket Matters to raise awareness of the project within the local community.  The deadline for submission is believed to be the end of March.

Next Meeting
Monday 25th April 2016
The Parent Council can be contacted by emailing pcgrammar@aberdeen.npfs.org.uk or by contacting the school office.

Parent Council information can be found on the school website www.grammar.org.uk and within the Aberdeen Grammar PC area of acpfc.org.uk

Shopping online?  You can help Aberdeen Grammar PTA raise funds for the school by shopping via www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ags.

If you wish to join the Aberdeen Grammar PTA or have a fundraising idea, please email them at aberdeengrammarpta@outlook.com
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